ORDINANCE NO. 181919
Authorize an Intergovernmental Agreement with Multnomah County Health Department to administer the LeadLine, provide free blood lead screening and provide for payment.  (Ordinance)

The City of Portland ordains:

Section 1.  The Council finds:

1.
For the purposes of complying with the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) Lead and Copper Rule for drinking water, the Portland Water Bureau funds lead poisoning prevention programs.  It is the Bureau's desire to continue to fund a lead poisoning prevention program operated by Multnomah County Health Department. Since 2000 Multnomah County Health Department has successfully administered a fully dedicated phone line with centralized information and as a referral source for lead poisoning prevention information. They provide free blood lead screening through existing immunization services.
2.
Multnomah County Health Department operates a Lead Poisoning Prevention Program under its Community Health Services Group.
3.
The Water Bureau FY 2008-09 Budget includes $135,000 for the FY 2008-09 Intergovernmental Agreement.  Funds will be requested in the FY 2009-10 Budget.
4.
This program has been ongoing since 2000.  To avoid interruption of service, this authorization needs to be in place by July 1, 2008.
NOW, THEREFORE, The Council directs:

a. The Water Bureau Administrator and Auditor are authorized to execute on behalf of the City an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the Multnomah County Health Department to implement the LeadLine and provide free blood lead screening services in an amount not to exceed $135,000 per fiscal year for two years in a form substantially similar to that attached as Exhibit A. 
b. The Portland Water Bureau Administrator and Auditor are hereby authorized to pay for said Intergovernmental Agreement up to $135,000 per fiscal year. This shall be billed under Center Code 18099239, Account 529000, Project No. 1807.  The Portland Water Bureau intends to request funds for the agreement through FY 2009-10.
c. Amendments increasing the total compensation to the Intergovernmental Agreement may be agreed to and executed by the Water Bureau Administrator. Any increase exceeding twenty-five percent of the total compensation would need City Council approval.
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